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Brief Description:  Requiring employers to provide exclusive bargaining representatives 

reasonable access to new employees for the purposes of presenting information about their 
exclusive bargaining representative.

Sponsors:  Representatives Chapman, Appleton, Valdez, Jinkins, Tarleton, McBride and Doglio.

Brief Summary of Bill

� Requires certain public sector employers to provide exclusive bargaining 
representatives reasonable access of at least 30 minutes to new employees of the 
bargaining unit for the purposes of presenting information about the union.

Hearing Date:  1/18/18

Staff:  Trudes Tango (786-7384).

Background: 

Some existing collective bargaining agreements between public sector employers and employees 
have provisions that allow a union representative time to make a presentation to new employees 
at new employee orientations.  Generally, new employee access provisions can be bargained for 
in the collective bargaining process and the agreement can specify how much time a union 
representative has and when and where the presentation to new employees must take place.

Last year, California passed legislation that, among other things, requires public sector 
employers to provide union representatives access to the new employee orientations for the 
purposes of communicating the rights and obligations created by the contract and the role of the 
union representative.  

Summary of Bill: 
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Language regarding reasonable access to new employees of a bargaining unit is added to various 
chapters governing collective bargaining for certain public employees.

An employer must provide the exclusive bargaining representative reasonable access to new 
employees of the bargaining unit for the purposes of presenting information about their exclusive 
bargaining representative to the new employee.  The presentation may occur during a new 
employee orientation provided by the employer, or at another time agreed to by the employer and 
the exclusive bargaining representative.  

"Reasonable access" means:  (1) the access to the new employee occurs within 30 days of the 
employee's start date within the bargaining unit; (2) the access is for at least 30 minutes; and (3)
the access occurs during the new employee's regular work hours at the employee's regular 
worksite, or at a location agreed to by the employer and the exclusive bargaining representative.

An employer is not prohibited from agreeing to longer or more frequent access, but in no case 
may an employer agree to less access than required under the act.  

Appropriation:  None.

Fiscal Note:  Requested on January 15, 2018.

Effective Date:  The bill takes effect 90 days after adjournment of the session in which the bill is 
passed.
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